 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1-----Original Message-----
From: Cheri Young 
Sent: Thursday, March 10, 2005 3:19 PM
To: Board Office
Cc: Joyce Beninati; Gerald Williams; Joseph Moore; Ann Killets; Alison Adler
Subject: G1 Question from Debra Robinson, 3-16-05 Board Meeting


On March, 3, 2005, Board Member, Monroe Benaim, asked the following question regarding agenda item G-1: Washington Mutual Donation: 
Question: Why wouldn't we target the AAA schools or specifically the lower 25% with this donation rather than "all middle schools in the district"? 
Response: The donation from Washington Mutual will help every middle school, including AAA middle schools. All middle schools had an increased failure rate for 8th grade students taking Pre Algebra and Algebra 1 in the first nine weeks this year as compared to the failure rate of students taking 8th grade mathematics in the first nine weeks last school year. 
The request for a program and adequate funding for 8th graders who were taking Pre-Algebra and Algebra1 came from all middle school principals once they observed a higher than normal failure rate. The principals attributed this failure rate to the faster pace and rigor of a high school course and to the disruptions caused by the hurricanes. 
This program is designed to assist level 1 and 2 students (the lowest 25%) who are most likely to struggle with a high school credit course.
Submitted by: 
Cheri Young, Executive Secretary 
on behalf of 
Ann Killets 
Chief Academic Officer 
akillets@palmbeach.k12.fl.us 
